

Department of **Environmental Protection**

Lawton Chiles Governor

Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Virginia B. Wetherell Secretary

January 17, 1996

Mr. Jeffrey Pardue Acting Director, Environmental Services Department Florida Power Corporation 3201 Thirty - Fourth Street South St. Petersburg, Florida 33733

Dear Mr. Pardue:

The Department has found the Acid Rain Part Application(s) for the attached facility(ies) complete, and has forwarded this information to USEPA Region 4 in Atlanta, Georgia.

If you have any questions, please write to Tom Cascio or me at the letterhead address, or call (904) 488-1344.

Sincerely,

Section Administrator

Title V Program

JCB/tc/ms

Attachment

STATE OF FLORIDA ACID RAIN FACILITIES

FLORIDA POWER	ANCLOTE (8048)	1010017	40TPA510017	11	1, 2	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	AVON PARK (624)	0550003	52FTM280003	=	2 (RETIRED UNIT EXEMPTION REQUESTED)	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	CRYSTAL RIVER (628)	0170004	40TPA090004	11	1, 2, 3, 4	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	DEBARY (6046)	1270028	30ORL640028	II	**7, **8, **9, **10	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	G. E. TURNER (629)	1270020	30ORL640020	Ш	2, 3, 4	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	HIGGINS (630)	1030012	40PNL520012	II	1, 2, 3	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	INTERCESSION CITY (8049))	0970014	300RL490014	11	**7, **8, **9, **10	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	P. L. BARTOW (634)	1030011	40PNL520011	II	1, 2, 3	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	U OF FLORIDA (7345)	0010001	31JAX010001	II	1	12/22/95
FLORIDA POWER	SUWANNEE RIVER (638)	1210003	31JAX610003	ÌI.	1, 2, 3	12/22/95



bcc: M. E. Meeks G. E. Marks

Route: Hedrick/Kennedy/Listy/Osbourn (last)

File: TURA.1.2

January 18, 1994

Mr. Alexander Alexander, P.E. Director, Central District Florida Department of Environmental Protection 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 Orlando, FL 32803-3767

Dear Mr. Alexander:

Re: Turner Steam Units 3 and 4 Long-term Reserve Shutdown (Permit Number AO64-185095)

Florida Power Corporation is providing the Department of Environmental Protection notification that the units referenced above will be placed in long-term reserve shutdown on January 24, 1994. As you know, Unit 2 is already in long-term reserve shutdown.

To the best of my knowledge, these units are currently operating in compliance with all applicable air pollution rules and air operation permit conditions.

Please contact Mr. Scott Osbourn at (813) 866-5158 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

W. Jeffrey Pardue, C.E.P.

Acting Director, Environmental Services Department